MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4TH JUNE 2014
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Ian Yates, Norman Bunford, Simon Pritchard and via e-mail John Foster, Paddy Ramsey and John Robinson.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the May 2014 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING

John Jenkinson gave a vote of thanks to Geoff Figgett for his hard work in constructing the smoking shelter. He also added that some members were under the misapprehension that this was now the only place on site where members could smoke. The Chairman assured John that this shelter was to provide an area for smokers during wet weather. Smoking is permitted anywhere apart from the clubhouse, toilets, veranda and other covered in areas.
TREASURER’S REPORT

In the absence of the Treasurer, the Secretary read out the financial statement. We now have 140 members with 25 juniors and 60% of the members live within the East Riding boundary. Expenses had amounted to £442 from water abstraction licence, stationery, electricity, 2 replacement gas bottles, catering supplies, water rates and a donation to The Hangout, a local newly formed youth club. Income had been £372 from memberships, NADS entries, NADS and Club Sunday catering plus a donation. The club remains in a healthy financial situation.
EVENTS

During May the Club Sunday and NADS race meeting were both well attended and thoroughly enjoyed by all. 

June 8th sees the next Club Sunday which has a naval theme. John Jenkinson said there will be a mass flotilla round the lake plus some formation sailing as well as Springer Tugs and Club 500’s so it will be a busy and fun filled day.
NADS will hold a race meeting on Sunday 22nd June.

There will be an inter-club yachting event on Tuesday 1st July and it is hoped that around 20 skippers will attend. Scale sailing will be allowed but must be kept at a safe distance from the yacht course.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

We need a volunteer to sell tickets for the summer ‘Gallon of Whiskey’ raffle and anyone interested should contact the Secretary as soon as possible.
There will be a painting day on Saturday 14th June when, weather permitting we will repaint the podium, clubhouse and the front of the veranda. Free tea/coffee will be provided to all helpers.

Tombola prizes are needed for the Club’s Open Weekend. Anyone with any unwanted presents or donations should give them to either Joan Markham, Mavis Gilson or to any committee member.

Paul Beardshaw asked why the buoys hadn’t been put back in the lake and it was explained that this was following a race meeting. The buoys were left so the yachting section could [position them according to their wind and course requirements. Dave Johnson had designed a buoy for use by the yacht section and it has now been agreed to remove all buoys from within the main part of the lake leaving it free for the yachters to place and remove their own buoys as required. Any material costs for the buoys will be borne by the club.

Following the meeting Ian Phillips organised a quiz with prizes for the winning team.
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